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ñGlorifying GodðOffering Christ 

Making DisciplesðServing Othersò 

A friend posted on Facebook a picture of daffodils 
blooming in his yard in North Carolina.  He said 
something with it that was very compelling.  He 
said that when he saw this bloom in his yard he 
saw it as a sign of hope that everything weôve 
been through in the past year is about to end and 
weôre about to experience a kind of resurrection. 
 
Well, thatôs what Lent is about.  We are reminded 
during this journey of 40 days that not only are we 
suffering as we go through this life, but our Savior 
Jesus suffered.  He experienced what we experi-
ence.  He passed through the valley of the shad-
ow of death and felt our pain and agony.  And as 
his body was laid in the tomb he experienced the 
moment of death and the fullness of what being in 
the grave is like.  But that wasnôt the end.  There 
was more to come. 
 
The bulbs of springtime flowers lay in the ground, 
lifeless, awaiting a time of better conditions, better 
warmth, better sunshine.  Then as the days begin 
to lengthen, they send up their leaves, and soon 
follow the buds, and eventually, when the time is 
right comes the full flower.   
 
When the time was right (after three days), Jesus 
burst forth from deathôs tomb and brought forth 
new life in resurrection.  No amount of suffering 
could hold him down.  Iôm mindful of the song 
ñAinôt no grave going to hold this body down . . .ò  
New life springs forth after the season of lifeless 
despair we call ñWinter.ò   
 
 

Note from pastor brad Scott  

Weôve been through a long season of lifelessness.  
It involved the closing of churches, schools, and 
some businesses for the purpose of mitigating the 
spread of a disease we couldnôt see, but we know 
has killed around half a million people.  It hasnôt 
been easy, and in some senses it has brought 
despair.  It certainly has been a disruption to our 
lives.  Little by little we are seeing signs of this mo-
ment passing and hopefully we will soon see a re-
turn to the life we had pre-pandemic.  As we expe-
rience that, we will bear the scars of what weôve 
been through, but we will also rejoice that we have 
been given a chance to gather and praise the Lord 
of Life and the King of Glory once again.   
 
So as the church gears up for the new normal of 
the post-pandemic time, I hope youôll come to it 
refreshed.  I hope we can figure out ways to grow 
in our discipleship, to reach out with love to our 
neighbors here in Sweetwater and around the 
world, and I hope we will have learned something 
from this journey that will help us as we go into 
whatever is next for us.  May we bloom where 
weôre planted and rejoice in the hope God has giv-
en us even in the midst of these times.   
 
See you Sunday, 
Pastor Brad Scott 
 
Email pastorbradscott@gmail.com  
Phone (mobile) 276-722-0346  
 
 
 

mailto:pastorbradscott@gmail.com
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Bible Study and Prayer Group 
Opportunities  

 
 

 
SUNDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP  

Brett Ward will be leading a brief prayer group on Sunday morn-

ings 10:15 in the Builders Class room. You are invited to attend! 

 

TUESDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY  
 

Vanessa Metzmeier will offer ñJohn, The Gospel of Light and Lifeò by Adam Hamilton, a 6-

week study.  The Gospel of John is the most deeply spiritual of the four gospels. This writ-

ing is filled with rich images and profound truths, but John notes that his aim in writing 

the gospel is that readers will not only believe in Jesus Christ, but that they ñmay have life 

in his name.ò   The group will meet in her home on Tuesday evenings beginning March 2, 

6:30-8:30. Class size will be  6-8. We still have openings, so please call the office to sign up. 

 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT BOOK DISCUSSION  

This group will be discussing "I Didn't Sign Up For This."  This book offers insight from 

the prophet Elijah to help you navigate your way when circumstances in life suddenly re-

route you into a wilderness experience.  Gain a fresh perspective on the need for Godôs di-

rection in your life.   Class begins Wednesday, March 3, at 7:00 in the FLC. Facilitators 

are John Mortimer and Bob Fugitt.  Class will be limited to 15, and we still have several 

openings.  You may call the office to sign up. 

 

CHURCH ON THE MOVE WALKING DEVOTIONAL  

Starting on Wednesday, March 3 at 5:30, Lea Watson will be hosting a weekly walking devotional. After 

the short devotion, we will split into small groups of 2 -3 and walk. Join us in the church parking lot for 

a time of fellowship, prayers, and fresh air. 
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/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘƘ ϧ aŀǊπ
ŎŜƭƻ ¦Ǌƛŀǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬǊǎǘ 
ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘΣ .ŜƴƧŀƳƛƴ ²Φ IŀǊŘƛƴ L±Η 
.ŜƴƧƛ ǿŀǎ ōƻǊƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мсΣ у ƭōǎ п 
ƻȊΣ нмέ ƭƻƴƎΦ tǊƻǳŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ !ƴŀ 
ŀƴŘ .Ŝƴ IŀǊŘƛƴΦ  

 
We still canôt gather as a choir, but I am 
excited to announce that we are as-
sembling a virtual choir to sing on Palm 
Sunday! Choir members who will par-
ticipate have received the music and 
rehearsal CD to practice at home. We 
will be recording three songs from the 
Easter Cantata ñThere Stands a 
Cross.ò Each person will video them-
selves singing their part, and I will com-
pile them into a video. 
 
   Blessings to all of you! 

   Margareth  

 
 
 

Hello Church,  
 

I absolutely love seeing your faces (partially) in church on 
Sunday mornings. I look forward to stating our new classes, 

as I plan to attend the study that Vanessa is hosting in her 
home. Itõs always so nice to spend time with adults ;) 
 

But let me tell you, I love spending time with My Kids !!! 
Since COVID, the number of youth attending have de-

creased and we have reduced to meeting weekly, on Sun-
day evenings from 6 -8. Our routine most recently has 
consisted of loading them on the bus and leaving the 

premises. This has allowed for a little more normalcy in 
our activities including ALWAYS WEARING A MASK. 
These smaller groups have also allowed me to sit in on 

their conversations and learn more about whatõs really 
going on in their lives. I consider this a good thing.  

 
We have joined the church in Spring Cleaning.... and the Youth Closet is in immaculate 
condition !!  

      Love, many hugs and prayers for you, My Family,  

      Crystal Ragan  

MESSAGE FROM CRYSTAL 
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Message from Miss Jacqueline 

 

 

 

 

Hello kids!  

 

Easter is on its way! We know Easter isnõt about the eggs, but we do enjoy 

the hunt. Iõm working on ideas for either drive thru or special eggs at each 

of your homes. Parents may get in touch with me for more information. 

Date to be announced.  

 

Iõve been thinking about doing a playground devotional for kids  Any mommies that donõt work 

on Tuesdays @ 11ð12 or grandparents who watch grandkids may give me a call or Facebook pm 

me! This sun has got me wanting to do something outdoors.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are hoping that TASK can start back after spring break outdoors on pretty Tuesdays. 

Please pray for warm weather!  

 

I would like our congregation to write Bible verses or other words of encouragement on sticky 

notes for Sweetwater Elementary School teachers and staff.  We need these by March 13 to 

be delivered to school on March 16.  

 

 

 

Hey friends, looking for volunteers for VBS!!!  This yearõs theme is 

òTreasured: Discovering Youõre Priceless to God.ó Iõm praying we 

can do it in person, but if we canõt weõll do virtual again. Aiming for 

mid-June if virtual.  

 

        
 
 
       - Miss Jacqueline 
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SPECIAL BIRTHDAY GREETINGS SPECIAL BIRTHDAY GREETINGS SPECIAL BIRTHDAY GREETINGS    

TO OUR SENIORS BORN IN MARCHTO OUR SENIORS BORN IN MARCHTO OUR SENIORS BORN IN MARCH    

Mar 2 Peggy Young 

Mar 4 Larry Hicks  

Mar 4 Pam Haislip  

*Mar 5 Jane Cochran  

Mar 6 Jill Stover  

Mar 7 Peggy Dupes 

Mar 9 Leah Butcher  

Mar 17 Bill Walker  

Mar 19 Bob Fugitt  

Mar 21 Robert Hickey  

Mar 23 Colin Wilson  

Mar 24 Mildred Langley  

Mar 28 Debbie Frye  

Mar 29 Lynette Johnson  

Mar 30 Jody Smithey  

Mar 30 Judy Shope  

 

MELINDAõS MUSINGS 
 

Hey folks!  
 

Weõre getting closer and closer to warm 

weather. Lots of us have had our COVID 

vaccines, and Iõm so thrilled!  
 

Our yard sale is just around the corner. 

After being confined at home so much, 

weõre all sick of our clutter! So clear our 

your good, usable, but unwanted clothing 

and household goods. Please call me if 

you need me to pick up your items. Weõre 

hoping to hold the sale this spring or 

summer. Proceeds will be given to the 

church.  

 

  Love, Your Sister in Christ,  

    Melinda 

 

   
 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL  

The Starting Point adult class is 

now meeting in their usual 

classroom. We are observing 

recommended precautionsð

masks and social distancing. 

You are welcome to join us! 

TELL US A STORY! 

In the past Bob Fugitt has written for our fea-

tures Unsung Heroes of Our Church, Senior 

Stories, Childrenôs Corner, Our Church Youth, 

and Who Am I?  By my count, he has already 

done about 60 stories for us! Bob has gracious-

ly consented to start writing these columns 

again, but he needs YOUR HELP! If you know 

someone who hasnôt been featured and who 

has an interesting story (and who doesnôt), 

please turn in their name. We promise we wonôt 

tell on you! 

 

 

 

 



 с 

Alan and Bonnie Cleveland: All in the Family  
Getting to Know Our Church Family by Bob Fugitt  

 
 As I drove out to meet with the Clevelands, I couldnõt help but be amazed that such beautiful farm land was 
only a mile or so outside the Sweetwater city limits.  The winding road and smell of manure reminded me of the 
childhood farms I used to play on growing up in Ohio.  I had turned off the GPS and was reading mailbox numbersé
but got a bit turned aroundéand stopped at a dairy barn along the road.  A quick call to Alan verified I had arrived 
and their home was just behind a trailer and hidden by the crest of a hill.  Once I drove up I was greeted by Alan and 
a beautiful home sitting on top of a hill overlooking 2 valleys and 770 acres of farmland.  Surely I was in heaven!  
 

 Bonnie met Alan in 1979.  A native of Nashville, she had never heard of Sweetwater until her sisterõs family 
moved here and stated attending Sweetwater FUMC.  Alan was teaching a Sunday school class in the old kitchen 
and noticed Bonnie was not wearing a ring.  He asked her sister when she was coming back and he tried to keep 
tabs on when she would be visiting.  Being a bit shy, Alan received encouragement from Peggy Bebb, and a long 
distance courtship ensued until they married on November 1 st, 1980.    
 

 Alan was born into a 2 nd generation dairy farming family.  The road that runs through the farm is named after 
this century farm family.  In 1962 when his grandfather passed, Alanõs dad moved his family into the farmhouse 
built in 1914.  Alan was 9 at the time and the 3 rd  generation of Clevelands to occupy the old house. When they mar-
ried, Alan and Bonnie later built and moved into their current home on the hill in 1981.  Bonnie loves being a 
farmerõs wife and mother.  She is also a certified elementary education and teacher. Most of her childrenõs growing
-up years, she was a substitute teacher often doing extended leaves for other teachers. The last 5 years of her ca-
reer before retiring she had own classroom of fourth graders.  She has enjoyed keeping grandchildren the last 10 
years full time while their mother has taught school. Alan and Bonnie have 3 children, two of which live on the farm 
where they grew up.  Kristen is their oldest daughter and lives in Tampa.  Emily teaches biology and coaches cross 
country at Sweetwater HS, and Greg manages the farm with his dad and uncle and is raising his family in the old 
farmhouse, making them the 5 th generation of Clevelands to live in the same home. All totaled, Alan and Bonnie 
have 5 grand children and another on the way.  
 

 Certainly farming is a way of life and itõs in Alanõs blood.  Some time ago however he gave up ownership of 
the business known as White Oak Farms to give Greg an opportunity to begin his dairy farming legacy.  Alan now 
works for his son and brother.  Together they care for approximately 600 cows including Holstein cows, beef cows, 
calves, dry cows and replacement heifers. (If that confuses youéit did me tooébut Alan will gladly explain it to 
you!)  Dairy farming is a very demanding business. There have been good 
years and lean years in the past, and recently the dairy farmers struggle to 
make ends meet.  Many small farms have had to sell their cows.  It is not an 
easy business to be in but they love what they do, work hard at it, and pray 
they will be allowed to continue to do what they were born to do -care for 
Godõs creation.  
 

 Of course living on a farm brings many good times as well.  Alan re-
lated one time when they had the church youth over for a hayride, cookout, 
and picnic.  When they were all done and cleaning up, Bonnie went to back 
out to the pasture to pick up some chairs.  When she didnõt come back, 
Alan looked out the window to see headlights going around in circles!  Bon-
nie was lost and couldnõt find her way back to the house!  In fairness to 
Bonnie, she said òIt looked a little bit different after dark.ó  On another win-
try occasion, Emily (a child at the time) told Alan she could break the ice on 
the livestock watering trough.  But instead of using a tool, she decided to 
jump on itéand as you can guess it didnõt take long to fall through! 
 

 These days you can find Alan and Bonnie enjoying their grandkids 
almost on a daily basis.  Sure, Alan loves to play tennis, volleyball, read 
some books, and oh yeséfarm.  And Bonnie loves to traveléthey have 
been to places like Israel, Italy, Greece, and Hawaii and she does her best 
to insure she stays close to extended family.  Add to that church gatherings 
and commitments and itõs easy to see how the days are long but fulfilling at 
the Cleveland household.  Plans for the future?  Alan shared that his son 
Greg was recently talking to his girls about what their dreams wereéand 
what they wanted to do when they grew up.  They in turn ask him what his 
wereéto which he replied òIõm living my dream.ó  Alan agrees that is pretty 
much how they feel, down on the farméand all in the family. 


